Draft MCCI Board of Directors Meeting DRAFT
34 Second Street, Turners Falls MA

March 23, 2011

Members present: Anne, Mik, Brent, Kelly

Staff present: Dean, Robin

Meeting called to order at 6:19 pm

Mik made a motion to approve the January 26, 2011 minutes as amended

Kelly second

Passed

Treasurers Report

The treasurer, Linda Downs-Bembury did not attend the meeting.  Anne will do the financials.
Kelly made a motion to change the order of the agenda so that the board could address item four because Walter Ramsey from the town planners was at the meeting to speak about the old Cumberland Farms building.

Mik second

Passed

Walter said that the DPW put a tarp under the drop ceiling in the building to try to stop the rain water from leaking into the building.  They also set up a sump pump inside to drain the water.  After some discussion about the roof Walter said he would ask the DPW to put a tarp on the roof.
The board decided that the EDIC needs to grant MCCI a ten year contract to make the move to the building and the repairs needed worthwhile.  Walter said he would contact the EDIC and see if they will give us the 10 year lease.  

There will be a meeting with Walter and the Department of Conservation and Recreation on April 4, 2011.  The DCR has no interest in the parcel.

Annual Report
Anne and Robin wrote the report for the town of Montague.  This is not the final report.  Another report will be given the Cable Advisory Committee and Comcast.

Taxes and Reporting

Anne is going to meet with Dennis Gemme, the MCCI bookkeeper on Friday the 25th  to reconcile the account.  Anne said the 2011 financial have been completed.  The 990s have been completed.  She is now working on the 2011 budget.  

Staff reviews need to be completed.  Staff raises need to be addressed.
Staff Report

See Attached

The board discussed Mik’s letter to Carl Ladd, the superintendent of schools.

Comcast Re-franchising

MCCI representatives met with Eileen Down and Laurie Calihan of the Cable Advisory Committee to discuss the needs of the town and what should be addressed in the new contract with Comcast.  The old contract will expire August 2013.  
The group decided that they should find people who want to be on the committee to renegotiate the new contract with Comcast.

The next meeting will take place at the MCTV studio on April 12, 2011 at 6:00 pm.

Walter Ramsey, the town planner arrived at the meeting about an hour into it.  He gave a presentation regarding broad band service in Montague and other rural areas in the region.  Wired West, a local organization committed to suppling broad band access to the region was also discussed.
The next Montague town meeting is April 6, 2011

The next MCCI meeting will be the annual meeting.

The board talked about trying to get new people on the board.

Kelly made a motion to adjourn

Mik seconded

Pass

Adjourned at 7:30 pm

The next meeting will take place at the MCTV studio April 27, 2011 at 6:00 pm
